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Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services (CMS) issued the 2016 Medicare Fee Schedule (the

"Schedule") in an effort to facilitate compliance with the Physician Self-Referral Law (the "Stark

Law"). Generally, absent an exception, the Stark Law prohibits a physician from making referrals for

designated health services payable by Medicare to an entity with which the physician has a financial

relationship. Among other changes, the Schedule clarified the writing requirements for exceptions to

compensation arrangements, and provided two new exceptions. The Schedule clarified that

contemporaneous documents evidencing the course of conduct between the parties, instead of a

single formal contract, could be sufficient for a compensation arrangement to meet an exception.

Examples of such documents include board meeting minutes, timesheets, and written

communication. These documents must clearly relate to one another and a signature is required on

at least one of them. Finally, the documents must evidence the arrangement that was in place before

any referrals were made between the parties. The first new exception is for remuneration from a

hospital to a physician to assist the physician with compensating a nonphysician practitioner (NPP)

for furnishing services to patients of the physician’s practice. Substantially all of the services

furnished by the NPP must be primary care and/or mental health services. The remuneration from

the hospital may not exceed 50 percent of the actual compensation, signing bonus, and benefits

paid by the physician to the NPP during the first two years of the arrangement. The second new

exception is for timeshare arrangements that include the use of premises, equipment, personnel,

items, supplies, or services. This exception covers "use" arrangements only and does not cover

traditional office space leases. This exception is predominately for the provision of evaluation and

management services to patients.

Related Practices

Health Care

Related Industries

Health Care

https://www.carltonfields.com/services/health-care
https://www.carltonfields.com/services/health-care
https://www.carltonfields.com/
https://www.carltonfields.com/


©2024 Carlton Fields, P.A. Carlton Fields practices law in California through Carlton Fields, LLP. Carlton Fields publications should not
be construed as legal advice on any specific facts or circumstances. The contents are intended for general information and
educational purposes only, and should not be relied on as if it were advice about a particular fact situation. The distribution of this
publication is not intended to create, and receipt of it does not constitute, an attorney-client relationship with Carlton Fields. This
publication may not be quoted or referred to in any other publication or proceeding without the prior written consent of the firm, to be
given or withheld at our discretion. To request reprint permission for any of our publications, please use our Contact Us form via the
link below. The views set forth herein are the personal views of the author and do not necessarily reflect those of the firm. This site
may contain hypertext links to information created and maintained by other entities. Carlton Fields does not control or guarantee the
accuracy or completeness of this outside information, nor is the inclusion of a link to be intended as an endorsement of those outside
sites.


